
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
November 16, 2017 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held 
on Thursday, November 16, 2017 at the Molly Pitcher Inn, Red Bank, NJ. President Christopher 
Mullins called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL: 

Sign-in sheet. 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT – Part 1 

Cindy Barr-Rague introduced Christine Jelinsky, Marlboro Twp BOE Assistant Business 
Administrator, who led a discussion entitled “Working through ESSA Accounting for 2018-2019 
Budgeting”. 
 
INTRODUCTION OF NEW BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

Mr. Mullins asked any new business officials to introduce themselves. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Mrs. Wolf, Secretary, indicated there was no correspondence. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by B. DeVita, seconded by A. Lerner to approve the minutes of the October meeting.  All 
members were in favor.  

ASSOCIATE MEMBER 

Motion by F. Gripp, seconded by A. Lerner to approve Lisa Ortiz, All Risk Property Damage 
Experts, as an associate member (Sponsored by Loretta Hill/Veronica Wolf). All members were 
in favor. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Mr. Mullins received one nomination so far the Distinguished Service Award (Ken Jannarone).  
Nominations are due to NJASBO by December 4th.  Please forward any other recommendations 



to Chris.  Anyone wishing to write a letter in support of Ken Jannarone should forward to Chris 
as soon as possible.  

Mr. Mullins said that NJASBO has received 75 resolutions regarding Districts having a choice 
between Fixed Cost Basis vs Cost Reimbursement Basis contracts.  NJASBO is working to 
further delay the Chapter 192/193 shift of burden to school districts and is investigating ways of 
addressing the bus driver shortage that school districts are currently faced with. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Executive County Business Administrator, Mr. David Joye, discussed training opportunities for 
district responsibilities in the 192/193 shift.  He also stated that the election calendar is out and 
that the September special election date has been changed to October 2, 2018 due to the 
observance of a religious holiday.  

BREAK FOR LUNCH 
 
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT – Part 2 
 
Cindy Barr-Rague introduced Michael Mastropasqua, Account Manager with NJ Clean Energy 
Program who gave a presentation entitled “Understanding New Jersey’s Clean Energy Program”. 
 
The membership broke into smaller groups to end the afternoon with a Cracker Barrel 
discussion. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Veronica Wolf 

Veronica Wolf 
Secretary 


